
30th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

 

October 22 & 23, 2011 
 

This Week in our Parishes 
 

Saturday, October 22nd   
 4:00 pm, Mass - SAS (+Park Snyder, Sr.) 
 

Sunday, October 23rd               Ordinary 30 
 7:00 am, Mass –  SAS (L&D Parishioners) 
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (+Mafalda Crafts) 
 9:30 am, Y.M Mass & Confirmation Ritual - SAS  
   (+Joe Wivell, Sr.) 
 11:00 am, Mass - OLMC (+Chad Williams) 
 6:30 pm, Y.M. Music Practice – OLMC 
 7:00 pm, H.S.Y.M. Meeting – SAS Upper Hall 
 

Monday,  October 24th  
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (+Mafalda Crafts) 
 9:30 am, Mom’s Group Meeting - SASH 
 2:00 pm, Eucharistic Adoration – OLMC 
 2:00 pm, Blood Drive – OLMC Parish Center 
 7:00 pm, Finance Committee Mtg. - SAS 
 7:00 pm, AA Meeting – SAS Upper Hall 
 

Tuesday, October 25th     
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (+Frances Seltzer) 
 4:30 pm, SFO Prayer Group – SAS Lower Hall 
 7:00 pm, 1st Reconciliation Parents Mtg. - OLMC 
 

Wednesday, October 26th  
 No Morning Mass 
 6:30 pm, Handbell Practice – OLMC  
 7:00 pm, RCIA – SAS Upper Hall 
 

Thursday, October 27th  
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (+Justine Mayer) 
 6:30 pm, Choir Practice – SAS 
 6:30 pm, YOGA – SAS Upper Hall 
 

Friday, October 28th  
 7:30 am, Morning Prayer - OLMC 
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (Int. Cathy Johnson) 
 7:00 pm, SMAC! Halloween Party - SAUH 
 

Saturday, October 29th   
 4:00 pm, Mass - SAS (+Notley Offutt) 
 

Sunday, October 30th               Ordinary 31 
 Second Collection – Special Parish Needs 
 7:00 am, Mass –  SAS (+David Stouter) 
 8:00 am, Mass – OLMC (+Mary & Larry Kargol) 

Sunday, October 30th               Continued 
 9:00 am, Religious Ed. Classes – TMS 
 9:00 am, Confirmation Classes – TMS  
 9:30 am, Mass – SAS (L&D Parishioners) 
 11:00 am, Mass - OLMC (+James Thomas) 
 

31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
October 29 & 30 

Scripture Readings for Mass 
First Reading ~ Malachi 1:14b-2:2b,8-10/151 

Responsorial ~ Ps. 131:1,2,3 
Second Reading ~ 1 Thes. 2:7b-9,13 

Gospel  ~  Matthew 23:1-12 
 

Our Ministry of Prayer 
Please remember in prayer the intentions written in 
our Book of Prayer located in each Church and the 
Parish Center entrance area.  We also remember 
those persons who have requested prayers through 
the prayer chain. 
 

 Please remember in prayer the following 
parishioners who are homebound: 
 Dorothy Burkard  Ethel Fitzgerald 
 Peggy Kauffman  Rita Priest  
 Agatha Sicilia   
 

 Also, please remember the following parishioners 
in prayer: 
 Francis Bittle Scott Bush 
 JoAnn Cannada  Kathleen Cekic 
 Dick Cool Grace Crotts  
 Denise Ferguson John Fink  
 Jimmy & Doris  Glass Diane Hawkins 
 Mary Jack Lloydann Kauffman 
 Cate Krietz Jeanette Massena 
 Dolores Munafo Tony Newman  
 Rachel Patrick Luke Joseph Portier 
 Ed & Helen Reaver Mary Reckley  
 Rev. Paul Redmond Jennifer & Ruttinger 
 Harley Ruttinger Diane Shockey 
 Francis Smith Margaret Smith 
 Robert Smith Alice Springer  
 Carroll Wivell Lorraine Wivell 
 Al Zienda 

For Prayer Requests 
please call the Parish Office at (301) 447-
2367 or Linda McCauley at (301) 271-7561. 

 

Thank You 
I wish to thank everyone for all your prayer, cards, 
telephone calls and concerns and also to my 
wonderful family for the many visits and hours of 
help during the past year while recuperating from my 
surgeries.  The above is how I was able to do it. 

Thanks and God Bless, Helen Reaver 



Baptismal Preparation Classes 
Congratulations to all new parents 

If you are planning to have your baby 
baptized, please contact the parish office to 

register for the baptismal preparation class.  Parents 
and godparents are invited to attend.   

The next class will be Sunday, November 13, 
1:00 pm at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel in the church. 

 
S
M
A
C !   Youth Ministry News 

All 6th, 7th and 8th grade parishioners are invited to 
the SMAC! Meeting on Friday, November 4th from 
7:15 to 8:45 pm in the old Schoolhouse at St. 
Anthony’s.  Don’t miss the fun, food and friends!  For 
information call Dale Phillips at (301) 712-7082 or 
email dalerader@gmail.com. 

 
S
M
A
C ! Upcoming Events 

Fri, Oct 28 Halloween Party – 7-9:30 pm SAUH 
Fri, Nov 4   SMAC! Mtg.  7:15-8:45 pm SASH 
Sat, Nov 12 Bowling – Sunshine Lanes 
Sat, Nov 19 Fan the Fire Rally - TBA 

 

Youth Ministry Music Practices 
for students in grades 6 – 12 are held Sunday 
evenings 6:30 - 8:00 pm in the OLMC Parish Center.  

Upcoming practices are scheduled for: 
October 23, November 13 & 20 

A Pizza social will follow the practice. 

 

Sr. High Youth Ministry Calendar 
Sun, Oct 23 Sr. High YM Mtg.  7 pm SAUH 
Sat, Nov 5 Bowling/TaneytownTime TBA 
Sun, Nov 6  Sr. High YM Mtg.  7 pm SAUH 
Sun, Nov 13 Adult Core Mtg.  7 pm SASH 
Sat, Nov 19 Fan the Fire/York Time TBA 
Sun, Nov 27 Sr. High YM Mtg.  7 pm SAUH 
For information call Mike Miller at (301) 271-9871. 

 

Workcamp 2012 
Deposits ($50) for the upcoming June 
23-29 WorkCamp are due Monday, 
October 31.  All current high school 
students are welcome to join this 

outstanding service trip in Winchester, VA to repair 
the homes of the poor and needy.  An informational 
meeting will be held Sunday, October 30 at 7 pm in 
the Upper Hall at St. Anthony's.  Turn in your deposit 
now to the parish office to reserve your spot!  If you 
have any questions, please contact Mike Miller (301) 
271-9871, Lori Carter (301) 271-4050 or Deacon 
John Hawkins (301) 271-2194. 

 Peace & Social Justice Committee 
an education and action ministry 

October 
23, 30  Prayer vigil at the Frederick abortion  
  clinic 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm 

November 
6th      Prayer vigil at the Frederick abortion clinic  
 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm 
23rd      Casseroles for FRM due date 
26th  Serve lunch at the Rescue Mission 
 

Frederick Rescue Mission 
Bread of Life Community Kitchen 

Lunch served on the 4th Saturday of each month. 
Volunteers must be at least 12 years old. Middle 
School and High School youth are encouraged to 
participate. If interested in volunteering, please call 
Pat and Ed Superczynski at (301) 271-2217.  
 

To volunteer or participate in any activities, 
please contact Deacon John Hawkins at 
(301) 271-2194 or JHawkins@archbalt.org. 

“This is my commandment: love one another  
as I love you.”      John 15:12 

* * * * * * * 
 

In Memory of Fr. Shaum 
The poor box donations on the weekend 

of October 29/30 will be for a gift from 

our parishes to the Needy Seminarian 

Fund at Mt. St. Mary’s Seminary in the 

name of Fr. David Shaum.  This was 

one of the charities Fr. Shaum designated to benefit 

from those wishing to remember him.  May he rest in 

peace. 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Monday at OLMC from 2 - 6 pm.   Holy Hour 
with Benediction 7:00 pm on  the 3rd Monday of each 
month at 7 pm.  The intention for November 21 is  
those serving in the military  
 

Come Celebrate our 
Haitian Sister Parish Feast Day! 

Please join us after the 9:30 mass November 6th, 
in St.  Anthony's Upper Hall to celebrate the feast 
day of our sister parish  in Haiti, St. Martin de 
Porres.  There will be some tasty Haitian foods to 
sample, music, and prayer.  Kids and adults alike 
can add  their art and feast-day well-wishes to a 
poster which will be sent to  our sister parish.  
Anyone wishing to help with preparations may 
contact Beth Nickerson at  theincredibles@gnarly 
artly.com. 



All Souls’ Day Mass 
The Liturgy Team of Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
and Saint Anthony Shrine Parishes invites you to a 
special celebration of the life and death of all the 
loved ones we have lost.  A special Mass will be 

celebrated at St. Anthony’s at 7 PM on All Souls Day, 
Wednesday, November 2nd, 2011,  during which those who had 
their funeral at one of our parishes during this past year will be 
individually mentioned and remembered.  If you have a picture 
of your loved one you would like to share for this occasion please 
drop it by the Church office and we will be sure it is displayed. 
Families and individuals are also welcome to attend this Mass in 
remembrance of babies who have been lost through miscarriage, 
stillbirth, and other pregnancy losses.  We hope you and your 
family can join us to celebrate this day as we all remember our 
deceased loved ones. Please join us for refreshments and 
fellowship following the Mass. 
 
 

Cash BashCash BashCash BashCash Bash    
Saturday, November 12, 3 – 8 pm 
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Center 

 

4 Drawing per Hour 
1st drawing  $400 
2nd drawing  $300 
3rd drawing  $200 
4th drawing  $100 

 

8:00 pm Grand Prize $3,000 
(based on the 3-Digit MD Lottery) 
You need not be present to win 

 

Also available:  
Games of chance & Tip jars 

(No one under 18 can play the games) 
Music by the Backroads 

 

Tickets:  $25 per person 

 (includes food & refreshments) 
Only one person admitted per ticket.   
No tickets will be sold at the door. 

Tickets are on sale at the parishes’ office (located at 
St. Anthony’s) for $25.  Either stop in the office or 
give us a call at (301) 447-2367.   
 

Congratulations to Virginia LaPerche who is the 
winner of our Early Bird Drawing of $100. 

 

We need people to help sell tickets.  Please call the 
office (301) 447-2367 if you are able to take a packet 
of 5 to sell or if you would be willing to sell tickets 
after the weekend Masses.   Thanks we need your 
help to make this benefit a success for our parishes. 
 

All-You-Can Eat 

Community Country Breakfast 
Sunday, November 20, 
7:30 am to 12:00 noon 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish Center 
Menu:  Scrambled Eggs, Pancakes, Bacon, Hash 
Browns, Toast, Fruit cup, Orange/Apple Juice, 
Coffee/Tea. 
Cost:  $6 for adults, $3 ages 4-10, Free 3 and Under 
Note:  The 11:00 am Mass will be held in Church. 

 
Parish Email List 

As we all get busier and time in our daily lives 
becomes a limiting factor, it is harder for us to keep 
in contact with each other and with our church.  The 
Parish Council is compiling a listing of current E-
mail addresses to help resolve this problem.  Parish 
Council members will be outside the Masses on 
Saturday and Sunday, 22 – 23 and 29 – 30 
October 2011 to collect your active E-mail 
addresses.  These will be used only for contact 
between our church and yourself; these addresses 
will not be shared with any third party.  While forms 
for you to fill out will be available, you can also jot 
your family’s name(s) and E-mail address(es) on a 
note card or other slip of paper and simply hand it to 
a Parish Council member.  Thank you for your help. 

 
Our next Blood Drive will be 
held on Monday, October 24, 
in Our Lady of Mt. Carmel’s 

Parish Center from 2:00-8:00 pm. 
Call Terri Allen at (301) 271-7872 to 

make an appointment.  Walk-ins are also welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

Weekend of October 15 & 16, 2011 
 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel 

Attendance 192 

Envelopes (77) 2,286.00 

Loose 1,312.00 

Total 3,598.00 

Poor Box 54.59 
 

St. Anthony Shrine 

Attendance 398 

Envelopes (75) 2,504.00 

Loose 960.60 

Total 3,464.60 

Poor Box 187.27 

 



 
 

Whom should we love? Who is our neighbor? The first 
reading gives us with some examples. The neighbor 
includes not only family members and friends but also 
aliens or strangers, widows, orphans, the poor and the 
very neediest in society. In other New Testament texts, 
Jesus pushes the definition of neighbor to include even 
enemies. For this purpose the neighbor is not 
necessarily someone who can offer us repayment or 
provide some advantage for us. Love of neighbor is not 
simply enlightened self-interest. Rather, we should love 
our neighbor because God has loved us first, and in 
loving our neighbor we respond to God’s love for us 
and repay that love. 
 

Every year the 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time (this 
weekend) has been designated by the Vatican as World 
Youth Day.  Local churches all around the world are 
celebrating the contributions that young people make 
to our communities.  In our parishes we are blessed to 
have many young people serve as music ministers, 
lectors, ushers, extraordinary ministers of Holy 
Communion, religious education aides, helpers at 
Colorfest, the Labor Day festival, and the yard sales, 
and in our outreach ministries by making casseroles, 
helping with our Thanksgiving, Christmas, and Easter 
programs, and participating in work camp.  I’m sure I 
haven’t mentioned everything so if I forgot to mention 
your particular ministry I’m sorry but know that our 
parishes appreciate all that you do because of your 
faith.  I also want to thank all the various adults who 
work with our young people by walking the faith 
journey with them. 
 

In our parish survey we asked how we could change 
the Mass schedule to address the shortage of priests as 
the Archbishop has asked us to.  Almost to a person, 
each of the respondents was open to any change except 
to the Mass that they usually attend.  If we should need 
to change the Mass schedule everyone will be asked to 
adjust their routine when it comes to attending Mass.  
At this time we are not making any changes but 
probably will have to in the not too distant future. 
 

May God continue to bless us all. 
 

* * * * * * 
 

Free Food Pickup 
Everyone welcome – for all in need 

Monday, October 31,  
10:30 am – 4:00 pm (or until all food is gone) 

OLMC Parish Center parking lot. 
 

OLMC Crabcake & Sausage Stand 
A big thanks from our parish to Larry Jayne, Will 
Lyons, Randy and Karen Smith and all the 
volunteers for once again coordinating and staffing 
our Colorfest Stand.  It made the work much easier.   

Our profit was:  $7,459.05. 

 
SAS Yard & Baked Goods Sale 

I wish to thank everyone who helped in any way to 
make our October Yard Sale a wonderful success --  
especially all the yard sale and food donations, all 
the volunteers who helped to sort, the food stand 
volunteers and to Leo Krietz for his manpower.  
Without you all, we could not do it.    

Thanks so much!!  Helen Reaver, Chairman 
Our profit was:  $2,359.00 

 
Door Prize Winners:   

Handmade Quilt Rosalie Ferrebee 
Box of Groceries Kimberly Shields 
$15.00 Marty Hemler 
Bag of Lotions Linda Sanders 
Christmas Decoration Cathy Yoder 
Mantel Angel Cathy Bodin 
Crystal Bell Patricia Rice 
Christmas Decoration Larry Wortz 
Bag of Lotions Vernon French 
Boyd’s Bear/Stand Chuck Comer 
Pint Jar Apple Butter Jenna Ott 
Handmade Afghan Carolyn Wiles 
Boyd’s Bear Elizabeth Smith 
Betty Boop Pitcher/Glasses Barry Joy 
Candle Set Elsie May 

 

Mark Your Calendars 
• Oct 24 – Blood Drive – 2 pm OLMC 

• Oct 24 – Finance Committee Mtg. – 7 pm SAS 
• Oct 25 – 1st Reconciliation Mtg. - 7 pm OLMC 

• Oct 25 – Campaign Meeting – 7 pm SAUH 
• Nov 1 – All Saints – 8 am OLMC / 7 pm SAS 

• Nov 1 – Bring Your Own Craft - SAUH 
• Nov 2 – All Souls – 7 pm SAS 
• Nov 4 – Campaign Meeting – 7 pm OLMC 

• Nov 6– Haiti Celebration – 10:30 am SAUH 

• Nov 7 – Eat at Rocky’s Day 
• Nov 8 – E’burg Council of Churches – SAUH 
• Nov 9 – Campaign Meeting – 7 pm SAUH 
• Nov 12 – Cash Bash – 3 – 8 pm OLMC 

• Nov 15 – KofC Social Night – OLMC  

• Nov 15 – Campaign Meeting – 7 pm SAUH 
• Nov 22 – Pastoral Council Mtg.. – SAUH 

• Nov 23 – Thanksgiving Eve Mass - SAS 

From Barbara . . . 


